CITY OF FORT PIERCE, FLORIDA
" City Commission Meeting

Agenda Item #

Commission Meeting October 17, 2011

To The Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Commission
Through: David L. Recor, ICMA-CM, City Manager
From : John R. Andrews, P.E., City Engineer ;@_\
Re : SR A1lA Project Status Update
Date October 7, 2011
ISSUE(S): SR A1A Project Status Update
SUMMARY: Phase I — Bayshore to Gulfstream less Seaway/S. Ocean

Roundabout:

Water construction and the undergrounding of
the overhead electric have been completed along
South Ocean Drive.

Water main installation along Seaway is in
progress.

The undergrounding of the electric along Seaway
Drive is underway.

South Ocean’s northbound traffic between Avalon
and Seaway has been shifted to the newly
constructed west side of the roadway while the
contractor is constructing the east side of the
road. Curb and gutter will be poured the third
week of October.

South Ocean’s southbound travel lane has been
closed to traffic between Gulfstream and Seaway
due to utility and roadway construction.

Street lights along the west side of South Ocean,
between Avalon and Seaway, will be erected the
last week in October.

Substantial construction completion October
2012.

Phase ITA — US 1 to South Causeway Bridge:

Construction complete.
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FISCAL IMPACT:

RECOMMENDATION:

ALTERNATIVES:

RESPONSIBLE STAFF:

COORDINATED WITH:

ATTACHMENTS:

Phase IIB & Harbour Isle Roundabout - South

Causeway Bridge to Bayshore:

o Construction complete.

Phase III - Gulfstream to Blue Heron Boulevard:

e Construction complete.

Phase IV - Seaway/S. Ocean Roundabout (Includes

Seaway improvements east of the roundabout):

e The design consultant submitted a preliminary
plan and is currently working on final plans based
on review comments provided during a design
review meeting. 100% plans are to be submitted
to the City and FDOT for approval on 10-28-11.

e Construction commencement and completion
expected to correspond with Phase I construction
timeline.

N/A

N/A

N/A

Engineering Department
FDOT

None
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